David Palmer

Director -

Regulatory Affairs
[image: image1.emf]

21 September 2007

Mr. Robert A. Morin

Secretary General

Canadian Radio-television and

  Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Mr. Morin:

Subject:
Exclusion Application – Competitor Rate Rebate Plan
 AUTONUM 
In Telecom Decision CRTC 2005-20, Finalization of quality of service rate plan for competitors (Decision 2005-20), the Commission included a mechanism in the Competitor Rate Rebate Plan "for considering possible exclusions from Q of S results where circumstances beyond the control of an ILEC may have caused the ILEC to fail to meet a performance standard."  The Commission determined that "if an ILEC believes that a performance failure for a Q of S indicator is attributable to circumstances beyond the control of the ILEC, the ILEC may apply to the Commission for a determination that the relevant failure should be excluded from the ILEC's Q of S results".  The Commission further stated that the ILEC should file for relief "within 21 days of the adverse event".
 AUTONUM 
In the month of August 2007, the Company experienced a major cable cut caused by a third party in Mississauga, Ontario.  The Company has not yet been able to fully assess the impact of this cable cut on its quality of service results.  At this time, however, the Company is providing notice that it does intend to file an exclusion application with respect to this cable cut no later than 21 October 2007.
Yours truly,

[ Original signed by D. Palmer ]
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